7/23/2009

Dear Town Council Members: 

This week Pauline Aportria and I have been working with Joe Cuetara, our financial advisor, to review the possibility of undertaking a refunding of bonds issued in 1998 and 1999 for some school projects and for the pool and public works garage. This actually came to the forefront when I received an advisory e-mail last week from the Maine Municipal Bond Bank. 

Pauline and I have reviewed material developed by Joe Cuetara at our request yesterday and today. This afternoon I authorized Joe to move forward with planning the refunding of $5,765,000 in outstanding callable bonds.  Due to currently low interest rates, the estimates today are that we would save a net in the school budget of about $200,000 between now and April 2015.   The municipal budget would save about $475,000 between now and 2020. The exact savings will depend on the bids for the new bonds. Barring a big change in interest rates between now and the bid date of September 29, 2009, this refunding will be of significant benefit to the taxpayers.  The current estimates are inclusive of the cost of the refinancing.  The savings the current fiscal year would be about $70,000 and the savings next year about $90,000.  The savings decline each year thereafter. 

With the potential to save about $675,000,  I have not waited for a formal approval from you to begin this process. An authorization prepared by bond counsel will be on a future agenda, either August 10th or perhaps at the special meeting on August 27th when you are discussing the intersection. 

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Mike 

